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Field Trip planned to  

Pelindaba Lavender Farm 
Monday, August 13 

If you are interested in joining us as we head to the Pelindaba Lavender Farm on San Juan 

Island, please contact Bonnie Underwood (underwood31@comcast.net) or call 293-4075 no later 

than Friday, August 10.  We will be leaving on the 9:00 a.m. ferry and carpooling once we get to 

the island.  This is the peak season for Lavender, so the fields will be beautiful and there is a gift 

shop featuring an assortment of lavender products.  We’ll have time for lunch before returning on 

the 3:45.  The cost will be determined by the number of people participating.  We will each cover 

the purchase of a walk-on ticket and share the cost of the ferry fee for the cars needed to get us 

to the farm.   

 

Many thanks go to Bunny and Lonny Heiner for hosting the recent LAF 

event.  Lonny and Homer Dawson, our chefs for the evening, provided grilled salmon and chicken which was 

accompanied by many delicious potluck dishes.  LAF initiatives include community and campus outreach 

programs, a resource library and online advocacy tools, a Legal Referral Network, and various research reports. 

LAF also provides support to workplace sex discrimination cases that have the potential to make a difference for 

all women.  Everyone enjoyed a pleasant evening outdoors in the Heiners’ lovely garden patio and approximately 

$700 was raised. 

 Save the Date  Our first official program meeting of 2012-2013 will be on Thursday night, September 13. 
    

mailto:underwood31@comcast.net
http://www.aauw.org/member_center/programs/upload/TitleIXCompliancePIAB.pdf
http://www.aauw.org/act/laf/campusOutreach.cfm
http://www.aauw.org/act/laf/campusOutreach.cfm
http://www.aauw.org/act/laf/library/index.cfm
http://www.aauw.org/act/laf/lafnetwork.cfm
http://www.aauw.org/learn/research/index.cfm
http://www.aauw.org/act/laf/cases/index.cfm


  

August Coffee 
Please join us for a no-host coffee  
at the Starbucks at The Market!   

Bring a friend for good conversation,  
catching up with AAUW news and members,  
and hear what's in store for September! 

Wednesday, August 8 at 2 P.M. 
No reservations necessary. 
This is a perfect time to introduce 

a neighbor or newcomer to AAUW. 

 

Great News…the Board has secured a speaker and set the date of April 20th for the 
2013 Spring Tea. This important fundraiser needs leadership to make sure that all the 
t’s are crossed and the i’s dotted.  There is a comprehensive tea outline in place.  
Won’t YOU consider being our next chair person?  Volunteers are already in place to 
do the publicity posters and tickets and there are several people willing to mentor and 
support anyone who accepts this role.   

 
Happy Birthday to Andrea Doll (8/14) Corinne Salcedo (8/17) Claudia Cimini (8/27)            

 

 

IMPORTANT REMINDER 
The 2012-2013 Directory is being compiled. 

Do we have your current information? 
Please contact me if you have changed your email address or phone number.   

For members not listed in the last directory, please send me your birthday…month 
and day only.  Just ‘reply’ to this newsletter with the information  

and contact Bunny Heiner to have your directory photo taken (293-4120). 


